24TH MARCH 2017

THANK YOU!

A big thank you for all your support outside of the Academy gates with parking and keeping the entrances to the Academy clear.

In regards to the incidents with cars last week everyone's kind thoughts and best wishes were much appreciated and it is great to see us all pulling together at a time where it is most needed.

We are still working closely alongside the Community Support Officers to plan more road safety opportunities into our curriculum coverage THANK as well as them supporting us out side the

Newsletter



Enriching Learning, Enriching Life

SCHOOL ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK

Chloe, Lauren, Lana, Naisha and Amber (Year Five)

This week, our classes have been very busy with fun lessons and awesome activities. In Nursery they have been creating Easter gardens as a homework project and they have also been making Easter bonnets for a parade. Year I organised and ran a cake sale to raise money to buy a fish tank and a few fish. They have also planted rocket seeds outside in their garden.

In Year 3 the children have been learning about the Romans and their Gods. They have been really excited about practising their play, for parents, which is coming up in a few weeks' time. The children in this class have shown great interest in their



In Year 5, it's been a really sporty week! On Tuesday, the Year 5 and 6 boys took part in a football game which was held at Woodlands Primary School.

Next Tuesday, Years 4, 5 and 6 will get an extra P.E lesson with a professional golf coach. All of the children are excited at this new opportunity!

FELLOWSHIP AND DAWLEY MINDSET WINNERS

Well done to all the children who received certificates in this weeks celebration worship. What a great achievement!

Fellowship

Reception— Violet

Year I - Maisie

Year 2— Alex

Year 3— Shannon

Year 4— Weaving Team (Loren, Imogen, Demmi, Molly, Mia Erika, Tyarni and Amber).

Year 5- Maddie

Year 6— Comfort

Dawley Mindset

Reception-Lilly-Mai

Year I - Aviarna

Year 2— Kimmi and Roman

Year 3— Brodey

Year 4— Erika

Year 5— Tyler

Year 6— Mariana

RED NOSE DAY

Today we all had a great day celebrating Red Nose Day. All the children looked great with their red noses and own clothing. Thank you so much for all your generous donations towards such a good cause. So far we have raised £152.00.





SPORTS AT THE ACADEMY

Despite the freezing cold conditions and heavy defeat against Woodlands Primary School, our footballers won the penalty shoot out with ease.





YR5 and YR2 having fun @ our Intra Archery Competition.

Our 'Jumping Jax' leaders are being kept busy with EYFS at break time.



LOVE PEACE HOPE

Twitter: @dawleyprimary



Website: www.dawley.academy

THIS WEEK'S ATTENDANCE

Well done to Year 3 children who have had the best attendance this week.

Reception - Mrs Astill-Evans - 94.09%

Year I - Mr Johnson - 90.00%

Year 2 - Miss Ferris - 96.005

Year 3 - Mrs Brocklehurst— 97.60%

Year 4 - Ms Palmer - 92.40%

Year 5 - Ms Strachan - 96.21%

Year 6 - Mr Bridgwater - 91.30%

CLUBS - Spring Term. Clubs running next week are;

Monday: KS2 Boys Football (Lunchtime – Field - Mr Johnson)

KS2 Girls Football (Lunchtime - Top Playground)

Year 6 Boosters (3.30pm-4.30pm)

Tuesday: YR3/4 Dodgeball (Lunchtime - Top Playground)

KS1 Multisports (Afterschool 3.30pm - 4.15pm - Hall)

Wednesday: KS2 Rugby (Lunchtime- Field)

Thursday: KSI Dodgeball (Lunchtime – Top Playground Play Leaders)

Friday: YR5/6 Dodgeball (Lunchtime - Top Playground)

PE KIT

Suitable PE kit for indoor and outdoor PE please.

- Plain white T-shirt
- Black or grey joggers.
- Black shorts
- Black or grey sweatshirt/tracksuit top.
- Trainers/pumps

(Gloves and hat may be worn for outdoor PE)

BREAKFAST CLUB

A reminder that the opening time is 7.30am for our breakfast club provision. The daily charge will be £2 for all children from KS1 and KS2. Children in receipt of Free School Meals will be charged £1 (children must be in receipt of Free School Meals in order to qualify for the £1 charge, even if they are in Key Stage I (Reception, Year I and Year 2).

Free school meal forms can be collected from the Academy office.

Dates for your Diary

DATE	EVENT
EVENTS	
Monday 27th March	Year 6 Boosters- 3.30pm-4.30pm
Friday 7th April	Mufti Day– Bishop of Lent Appeal
Term Dates	
Monday 27th February to Friday 7th April	Spring Term - 2nd Half Term
Monday 10th April to Friday 21st April 2017	Easter Holiday- School closed.
Monday 24th April-Friday 26th May 2017	Summer Term- 1st Half Term
Monday 1st May 2017	Bank Holiday– School Closed
Monday 29th May- Friday 2nd June 2017	Holiday—School closed.

FILM CLUB

The film showing on Thursday 30th March is 'How to train your Dragon'. Film club is every Thursday 3.30pm to 4.45pm for all the children from Reception to Year 6. There will be a charge of £1.50 which includes a glass of orange squash and a biscuit.



EYFS

As the weather gets warmer Reception and Nursery are looking to use the outdoor more often to support learning.



We would like to ask if Parents/Carers have any old bikes, scooters, toy cars, coupe cars and prams in a good condition that you wish to donate to our EYFS outdoor area, it would be greatly appreciated.

Please contact Mrs Astill-Evans for more details or with any donations.

SMOKING

Can we please remind parents/carers not to smoke outside the Academy gates during drop off and pick up times. NO SMOKING We have a duty to the welfare of the children and would appreciate your support in this matter.